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Erosh Thames Valley Network Meeting 
4 February 2019
Attendance and Apologies

Garrick Field – Legrand/Tynetec

Sarah Towey -  Sovereign Housing Association
Munya Matisshe, Harry Banga and Janine – Housing Solutions

James Gorley – Reading BC

Manda Maple – Greensquare

Sharon Butchard, Jessica Wray and Jane Endersby (Chair) – Catalyst Housing Ltd

Apologies:

Jayne Sharp and Debbie Broomfield – SOHA

Althea Ridgeway – Ridgeway Associates

Angela Rogan – A2 Dominion

1. Minutes of last meeting and Matters Arising
Agreed.
2. ERoSH update – Jane Endersby
Non-member network attendees and other colleagues are encouraged to join EROSH to make use of the full benefits EROSH members enjoy from the member area of the website to local and national support in matters related to the sector.  Please contact Kate at info@erosh.co.uk  
If anyone is interested in Sensitive Contractors’ training, please contact Kate at info@erosh.co.uk.

Plans are progressing for a new website in 2019.  Please feed in any suggestions for improvement about the website to Rebecca at ceo@erosh.co.uk 
Erosh will be carrying out a survey of members to get a better idea of what they are looking for from Erosh and will cover front-lone staff, service managers and budget holders.

If you would like to share information with the Erosh community in an article on ezine, please contact Kate at info@erosh.co.uk
Erosh are looking for trustees.  If you, or anyone in your organisation/other colleagues are interested, please contact Kate on info@erosh.co.uk 
3. Digital Switchover
Presentation by Garrick Field, Legrand/tynetec – executive summary attached 
4.  Providers update on current issues

Catalyst Housing Ltd

· Thames water have approached us for direct billing to residents.  After exploring all options to resist this, have now been directed to comply.  As of April 2019 two schemes will no longer have their individual water charged through service charges.

· Catalyst will be merging with Aldwyck Housing in April 2019

Sovereign

· Experiencing more catering problems with meal provision in Extra Care.  All agreed this was an on going problem without a one size fits all.  Most arrangements are agreed locally.  Many services work better where these charges are service charged, but this is resisted by most organisations due to the overall affordability and choice issues that arise.
Housing Solutions
· New manager for the service being interviewed this week
· Concern raised over free TV licences being discontinued for over 75s
· Preserved rights to existing TV Licence concession beneficiaries
· Will be beginning the Service Excellence Stardards assessment shortly

Greensquare
· Retender underway for replacement warden call equipment
· Recruitment challenges
· Housing 21 have new extra care schemes, leaving some nomination difficulties
Reading Borough Council
· Well into restructure.
· Activities team will be recruited to soon.
5. Date and location of next meeting
To be advised.
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